

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 2022
The Board of Supervisors opened road bids at 6:45 pm before the Board meeting.  

The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, February 24, 2022 at 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Website and Town Garage on February 17, 2022.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis were present and 2 citizens were present. Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger was absent. Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Greg Hyer led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Action on road work bids for 2022. Scott Construction bid for Timber Lane totaled $12,570, Old Sauk $31,000, Cleveland Rd $23,000.  Fahrner Asphalt bid for timber totaled $10,803, Old Sauk Pass $29,497, Cleveland Road $20,818.   Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the road bids for Fahrner Asphalt contingent on whether the 3 roads remain the same price with not accepting the entire bid.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Crack Filling Service bid Red Hawk Trail at $1,000, Wild Deer $2,000, Witte Road $1,000 and Windy Lane $3,000.    Jennings Road was not worth doing at this time.  They recommended filling Garfoot for $7,000 and if the Town wants to do work up to $20,000, they recommended we should include Union Valley.   Farhner Asphalt bid was for Red hawk $2,200, Wild Deer $2,000, Witte $5,000, Windy Lane $1,000, Jennings Road $5,000, Garfoot Road south of Mineral Point for $21,750 after wedging or not at all.   Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the Crack Filing Service bid on Red Hawk Trail was $1,000, Wild Deer $2,000, Witte Road $1,000 and Windy Lane was $3,000. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Approval of the Minutes of the January 13 Board Meeting.   Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Greg Haack to accept the January 14 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the January 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $1,502,569.99.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  The Spring Primary Election was held on February 15 for Mt. Horeb School District residents only.   There were a total of 50 residents that voted. 
Chair:  We have received a check from FEMA in the amount of $70,773.98 for flooding on Oak Valley in 2018.   The State still needs to send their portion for the balance of $11,795.66     Greg has talked with the state regarding their portion.  Greg still is getting calls on Old Military Road asking about the marking on the curves of the road.  Airport Road payments are closed out for the reconstruction.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  None
Action/Discussion on speed limit concerns on Union Valley Road hill at Vermont Town Line.  The Town is considering posting suggested speed limit signs at the top of the hill by the Vermont Town Line due to vehicles trying to make that hill and curve too fast.  Chairman Hyer presented some options for signage.  He will talk with the Patrolman once we get closer to spring.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the posting of a suggested speed limit sign to negotiate the hill and curve on Union Valley Road at or near the top of the hill as spring gets closer.  All Board Members approved, Motion carried.
Action on Board of Review and Open Book dates. Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the open book date of June 20, 2022 from 3:00 to 5:00 pm via phone call appointments and Board of Review date of Thursday, July 14, 2022 from 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm at the community center.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on appointment of a supervisor to the Rosemary Garfoot Library Board.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Greg Haack to appoint Denise Baylis to the Rosemary Garfoot Library Board.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Paul Correll, Greg Haack and Patty Mullins approved.  Motion carried.  Jeff Baylis recused himself.

Action on offering Income Continuation Insurance to Town Employees.  Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the Income Continuation Insurance resolution for Town Employees receiving the benefit.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Dane County Code of Ordinances regarding the definition of a “Day Care Center”.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the Dane County Code of Ordinances regarding the definition of a “Day Care Center”.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Extending Micke driveway permit for 8218 Stagecoach Road until April 2023.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the extension of the Micke driveway permit for 8218 Stagecoach Road until April 2023.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action to rescind/delete obsolete ordinances.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to approve deleting the obsolete ordinances as presented to the Board.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


